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A Message  
from the  
Board
by Geri Spencer

In the 21 years I've served on the Board of Directors at Larc School, 
I've found the end of the school year to always be the closing of one door 
and the opening of another. While we are always sad to say goodbye to our 
graduates, their growth and progress allows us to welcome new students 
who begin their journeys with Larc. Each child brings a certain warmth, 
creates memories, and leads to learning for us all.

This year, we will begin with 95 students from preschool to grade 12. While 
most kids look at the end of summer with a certain sadness, ours look at 
it with hope and anticipation.  Each year Larc provides them with much 
needed therapies, chances to try new devices to better express themselves, 
and plenty of opportunities to make new friends.

This year will be no different as we expand programming in the building. 
Following a two-year hiatus due to the pandemic, our children will once 
again go back into the community through our Community Based Instruction 
(CBI) program. This instructional program teaches functional living in real 
world settings like grocery stores, restaurants, department stores, libraries 
and other places.  Our new curriculum, Unique Learning Systems, will help us 
to further build out this program by tying what’s taught in the classroom to 
outside experiences, and by tailoring individualized lessons based on ability.

In September we are also anticipating using two new grants to add more 
sensory and communication experiences. 

The first grant will bring sensory paths in the school. A “sensory path,” is a 
series of guided movements for students to follow, shown by markings on 
the ground or walls. Sensory paths can help to refocus and assist with self-
regulation, and motor skills, including balance, hand-eye coordination and 
spatial awareness.  

With the second grant, we’ll install a large, weather-resistant, 
communications board on our playground to incorporate all abilities in 
play. Many of our kids depend on communication devices, which can be 
challenging to use when they are hard at play.  Our kids will be able to 
communicate right in the moment by having a large board with photos, 
symbols, and illustrations that they can gesture, point to, or look at images.

In closing, we begin the school year with exciting new programs and 
tremendous hope, confidence, and unbridled enthusiasm. I know our staff 
is looking forward to another year of hard work on behalf of every child 
we serve. We are grateful for each and every one of them to have the 
opportunity to make their dreams a reality. ■
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END-OF-YEAR STAFF DINNER
KUDOS TO THOSE WHO CELEBRATE SPECIAL 
ANNIVERSARIES OF THEIR YEARS WITH LARC 
AT OUR END OF THE YEAR STAFF DINNER!

5 YEARS
John Capaldo, Physical Therapist
Nekia Diggs, Paraprofessional
Erin Feeney, Substitute Teacher
Laura Kaminski, Paraprofessional
Sandra Saler, Kitchen Aide
Jean Young, Paraprofessional

10 YEARS
Lydia Jenchura, Assistive Technology Professional

20 YEARS
Cathy Cannon, Adult Program Assistant
Mark Cheeseman, Maintenance Supervisor
Connie Cocciolone, Paraprofessional
Leslie Finerfrock, Paraprofessional

25 YEARS
Dawn Taylor, Adult Program Assistant

35 YEARS
Betsy Jane Thompson, Speech Therapist

Each year at the End-of-the-Year Dinner, the Heart 
of Larc Award is presented to one staff member to 
recognize his or her extraordinary contribution to 
Larc School and its students. This year’s Heart of 
Larc Award was presented to Joann Viereck. ■

(from left to right) Stacie Halscheid, Educational Supervisor, Honoree Joann 
Viereck, Principal Melissa Carey, and Executive Director Stefanie Riehl 
celebrate Joann’s hard work and dedication to our special Larc kids.

Ice Cream Makes a 
Great Day Even Better!
During one of the steamiest weeks of June on record, 
Camden County employees took a break to treat Larc 
staff and students to Mister Softee. Larc School staff and 
students thank our Camden County friends for the visit 
and the tasty treat: Commissioner Al Dyer; Commissioner 
Deputy Director Ed McDonnell; Ross Angilella, County 
Administrator; Dominic J. Vesper, Jr., Deputy County 
Administrator; Jim Rhodes, Deputy County Administrator; 
John Wolick, Public Works; Buff Givington, Public Works; 
Matthew Parker, Public Works; Joe Smith, Public Works.  
Larc also thanks the many kind and generous Camden 
County employees who donated to make the day possible.  
From the very bottom of our hearts (and our stomachs), we 
appreciate your kindness. ■

Above, Jayden beat the heat with chocolate ice cream…and he couldn’t forget the 
jimmies (or sprinkles). Below, Camden County – (from left to right) Commissioner 
Al Dyer; Commissioner Deputy Director Ed McDonnell; Ross Angilella, County 
Administrator; Dominic J. Vesper, Jr., Deputy County Administrator; Jim Rhodes, 
Deputy County Administrator; John Wolick, Public Works; Buff Givington, 
Public Works; Matthew Parker, Public Works; Joe Smith, Public Works. 



Run the Bridge for Larc 
November 6, 2022

With special gratitude to our dear friend George Norcross, we 
invite you to join us for the 2022 Cooper Norcross Run the Bridge 
presented by AmeriHealth New Jersey! What started as a small, flat, 
neighborhood foot race, has grown into a nationally recognized 10K 
run and two-mile bridge walk. Since its inception, the event has raised 
nearly $5 million for the children of Larc School!

Once again, on Sunday, November 6, 2022, the historic Ben Franklin 
Bridge will close for 4,000 runners and walkers to Run the Bridge while 
they are cheered on by spectators and friends. We are also keeping 
a virtual option for those who would like to participate in the 10K 
or 2 Mile Walk from a location of their own choosing. Participants 
will receive a participant bag, a free long sleeve shirt, finishers medal 
(runners only), and other amenities.

We say it every year, but we can’t say it enough.  We are so touched 
by the outpouring of love and support that we all feel on race day.

For more information on sponsorships contact events@larcschool.org 
or visit https://www.runthebridge.org/. ■
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Top, congratulations to Larc’s first-place winning team!  Larc parent, Craig Reiner, and his foursome pose for a picture 
to celebrate their win! Craig and his team donated their winnings back to the school. Above left, Board 
Chairperson, Ed McDonnell presented Anna Marie Wright with the Paul Porado Humanitarian Award for her 
service as lead volunteer coordinator for Larc’s annual RTB event. The run would not operate smoothly if 
not for Anna Marie’s help. Above right, Board Member, Charles Higgins, awarded Sam Ross (left to right) 
with the Lauren Higgins Hope Award for Sam’s devotion and love for the Larc Kids. THANK YOU!

Hundreds Turnout to Help the Kids
On June 3, 2022, nearly 180 golfers came out to support the Larc School Help the Kids  
Golf Tournament at the Pennsauken Country Club. Golfers from as far away as Florida,  
New York, Washington DC, and from our own South Jersey backyard all gathered together….to support  
Larc’s very special kids. At a cocktail reception, guests recognized the outstanding work, stewardship, and 
friendship of Anna Marie Wright and Sam Ross who were respectively presented with the Paul Porado 
Humanitarian Award and Lauren Higgins Hope Award. Everyone played a part in making the tournament a 
success, and ultimately, life a little bit better for a child with a disability. On behalf of Larc’s Board of Directors, 
families and friends, thank you to everyone who made our 31st outing so successful! ■



PLEASE LIKE US ON FACEBOOK/RUNTHEBRIDGE TO KEEP IN TOUCH FOR THE 2022 EVENT.

thank you
Larc School Sincerely Thanks the Sponsors of the 
31st Annual “Help the Kids” Golf Tournament

Presenting Sponsor
Hardenbergh Insurance Group

Platinum Sponsor
Association of Wall Ceiling & Carpentry 

Industries of New York, Inc.
Brunetti Foundation
CCA (Carpenter Contractor Alliance 

of Metropolitan New York 
Domenica Foundation 
Eastern Atlantic States Regional 

Council of Carpenters
Invesco
Janus 
Labor First 
Midwestern District Promo Committee, Inc.
NYC District Council of 

Carpenters Benefit Funds
PMC Property Group
The Flomenberg Family 
The Mathis Harple Group (Chuck Harple)
UBCJA Eastern District 
United Brotherhood of Carpenters

Gold Sponsor
Alan Biller & Associates 
Associated Construction 

Contractors of New Jersey
Brown & Brown 
Bryan Hardenbergh
Burke Corp
Eastern Millwright Regional Council 
Emmet Marvin & Martin LLP
Flanagan's Auto & Truck Service
French & Parrello Associates
GrandFund 
Hardman Johnston
Holman 
New York City & Vicinity District 

Council of Carpenters
Nisivoccia (Jim Anderson) 
UBC Local Union #255
Whitesell 

Beverage Cart 
Blackstone 
PMC Property Group, Inc.

Silver Sponsor
A&J Bar Janitorial
Amalgamated Bank
Arthur J. Gallagher
Boyd Watterson Asset Management 
Buccini Pollin Group
Chartwell 
Cohen Milstein
Garrison Architects
Hamilton Lane
Iron Workers Local 399
Ironworkers District Council Philadelphia 
Madden & Madden 
NJM Insurance Group 
Project Freedom
Systems Solution, Inc

Bronze Sponsor
Flyers Charities
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Galvin
Investment Performance 
National Investment Services 
New Jersey Apartment Association 
Orthologix
PCS 

Tee Sponsor
AmeriHealth 
Barbara Prutzman
Brookfield Academy
Chartwell
Christenson Investment Partners 
Marie & John Clark 
Elite Landscaping 
Gardner Funeral Home 
Hamilton Lane
Knights of Columbus Council 5714
Landscape Maintence Service
MEND

Mister Softee
North Atlantic States Regional 

Council of Carpenters
Patricia Jones 
Preferred Home Health Care & Nursing 
Premier Energy Group LLC
Mark and Colette Santasieri
Shimberg & Friel, PC 
Susan & Fred Cappello
TD Bank 
The Nash Group

Ad Sponsors
AmeriHealth 
Beyond Balance
Boyd Watterson Asset Management 
Calibre CPA Group
Christenson Investment Partners
Designer Tees
Elizabth Boyle
Flomenberg Family
Kathleen McDonnell
Lock it & Leave It At Bellmawr 
North Atlantic States Regional 

Council of Carpenters
Orthologix
Pellegrino Auto Group
Richardson Law Offices
The Breakfast Club
Whitesell

Donation Sponsors
Express Cabinet Co.
Christina Genovse
Daniele & Chris Greiner
William Harris
Holtec Decommissioning
Kyra Lavender
Andrew Musick
John James & Eleanor Sue Parker
Stelmach Family
Stojanov Bros LLC
Michael Wallace

help kidsth
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31ST ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT
Benefiting the Larc School
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Diamond – $25,000+
Peter Palandjian

Platinum – $10,000 to $24,999
Dennis DiFlorio

Gold – $2,500 to $9,999
Camden County Bar Foundation, Inc.
Mark Pellegrino

Silver – $500 to $2,499
Benjamin Kruger
Center for Independent Living 
of South Jersey Inc.

Knights of Columbus Council 674
Knights of Columbus Council 6296
Knights of Columbus Incarnation 
Council 6364

Knights of Columbus Santa 
Maria Council No 1443

Madden & Madden
Schatz Foundation

Crystal – to $499
Aimee Bentley
Mr & Mrs Gerald P Burke
Kimberly Busa
John Carlucci
Campbell Soup Company
Charles Christi
Mary Desiderio
David Emper
Henry & Jacqueline Fraimow
Mrs Barbara Galda
Mrs  Mary Gamon
Jasper Garagozzo
Hope United Methodist Church
Dr Joseph Juliano
Susan Kessler
John Mackay
Rachael Meakim
Michael McCloskey
William & Stephanie Mink
Anthony & Marie Negro
John Rink
Patrick Robinson
The GoodCoin Foundation
The Pope John Paul II Chapter 
Knights of Columbus

Michael & Darlene Vrancik 

In honor of Jason Bell
Linda Schaffer

In honor of Susan & Jim Berg's 50th  
wedding anniversary
Susan & Dan Woodward

In honor of Michael Heins
George W Glaesser III
Karen Heins
Ms Janet L Summers

In honor of Logan Hess
Linda & Penn Hess

In honor of Addison Juelg
Diana Juelg

In honor of Vincent Kramer's  
Dad's Birthday
John Garman

In honor of Ryan Kruger
Gregory Glasheen

In honor of Amanda A. McDonnell
Sally A McDonnell
Gary Tomar

In honor of Kate McDonnell
Leon J Sokol

In honor of Ed McDonnell
Matt and Lydia Moeller

In honor of George E Norcross III
Dennis DiFlorio
Ed McDonnell

In honor of Brian Popso
Mr & Mrs James H Hartshorne Jr
Robert & Marta Popso
Mr & Mrs Herbert F Schaffer Jr
Jennifer Uhl
George & Patricia Walls

In honor of Stefanie Riehl's Leadership
Bernie & Ann Flynn

In honor of Sammy Ross
Ed McDonnell

In honor of Anita Rothstein 
In memory of Thomas J. McDonnell III
Marie Daly

In honor of Andrew Smith
Rich Raychert

In honor of Frank Spencer
Ed McDonnell

In honor of Stephanie Tumolo
Sandra Saler

In honor of Susan Weiner
Marc & Phyllis Beresin

In honor of Anna Marie Wright
Ed McDonnell

In memory of Matilda Benedetti
Edward & Gail Benedetti

In memory of Catherine M Bowe
Francine & Paul Grubb
Kristie LaRocca

In memory of Irene Clark
Kristie LaRocca

In memory of Margaret Eckel
Kristie LaRocca

In memory of Michele Fothergill
JoAnn Sciarra

In memory of Kim Hardenbergh
Pat & Ray Miller

In memory of Lauren Higgins
Marlene & Frank Esposito
Mr & Mrs William Wiler

In memory of George W Jones Jr
Jackie & Sal Azzinnari
Frederick & Susan Cappello
Vincent Cerrito, Barrington Democrat Club
Evelyn Charles
Mr & Mrs Louis DiAngelo
Thomas Divalerio
Jennifer Egan
John & Trish Egan
Dean Evans
Judith Flanagan
Robert & Anita Fonash
John Gallagher
Matt Hindman
Joseph (Jack) & Elizabeth (Cookie) Kaiser
Ed McDonnell
Kathleen McDonnell
Christopher Noll, Environmental 

Resolutions, Inc
Howard & Joan Page Jr
Phyllis Pearl
Pepe Piperno
Charles & Sheryl Rand
Joseph Roberts
Harry & Anna Marie Wright

In memory of Steve "Wild Thing" Kawajiri
Amanda & Kate McDonnell

In memory of Herb Kratchman
Ruth Flomenberg

In memory of Kevin Larsen Jr & Sr, Theodore 
White Sr, and Sis & Bud Rupertus
Patricia White

O F  L A R C  S C H O O L

Larc School gratefully acknowledges these gifts from our caring friends—individuals, 
foundations, corporations—whose generosity makes it possible for Larc School to provide the 
very best for its students and their families. We extend our deepest gratitude to every donor.

friends
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In memory of Judith A "Judi" Mastin
Lois Bolka
Jim & Tammy Clark
Dana Depre
Roberta Drozdowski
Thomas Kim
Patricia Sullivan
Alexandra Wojdan

In memory of Mark Mattson
Mr & Mrs William Bedford
Alan Burningham
Maryann Burningham
Linda Burns
Kathleen Chilinskas 
Jack & Livia Hawkins
Lori & Sid Katz
Ian & Kathy Kennedy
Anne Vollmer

In memory of Thomas J McDonnell III
Marie Daly

In memory of Alfred Montemore
Carol & Mark Montemore
Carl Wilkerson

In memory of Lorie Muraca
Laura Reel Plantz

In memory of Anthony Negro
Marie Mansor

In memory of Patti Lynn Page
Mr & Mrs Howard T Page Jr 

In memory of Frank Robert Perry
Ms Judy Perry

In memory of Barb & Ed Podolak
Gail & Ron Bizzoso

In memory of Joyce (Adair) Radke
Jack & Elizabeth (Cookie) Kaiser

In memory of Margie Rossi
Mary Ward

In memory of William & Dorothy Russell
Frank & Janet Schafhauser

In memory of Olga Angilella Sens
Ross Angilella

In memory of Aunt Margie Stangl
Big Ed & Kathy & Amanda & Kate McDonnell

In memory of Margaret Stangl
Althea F Lazun

In memory of Lucille Tenuto
David A Spector

In memory of Kathleen Wade
Thomas J Wade

In memory of George B Williams
Amy Cooley

In memory of Barbara Wood Rivell
Larc Speech Department

In memory of Barry Wright
Ed McDonnell

Listed above are contributions from January 1, 2022 through July 8, 2022. Please let us know if a name was 
omitted, and we’ll be sure to print it in our next issue.

WHEN REMEMBERING THOSE YOU LOVE,  
REMEMBER LARC

A Tribute or Memorial Gift to Larc School is an especially meaningful way 
to recognize friends, family, business associates, and special occasions, while 
at the same time helping Larc School.

Your contribution will be acknowledged with a personalized letter sent 
to the honored individual or family. In addition, the donor’s name, and the 
name of the individual being honored will be listed in the Larc Newsletter.

Tribute Gifts mark special occasions such as weddings, birthdays, 
anniversaries, and graduations. Or celebrate a holiday with a gift to  
Larc in the name of someone special.

Memorial Gifts express your sympathy to remember a loved one.

CONTRIBUTIONS MAY BE SENT TO: 
Larc School, 1089 Creek Road, Bellmawr, NJ 08031
(Envelope enclosed) or donate online at www.larcschool.org

LARC LENDS  
ITS LEGS
Ainsley’s Angels is an organization 
that pairs local runners in the 
community with children 
and adults who would like to 
participate in local road races, but 
cannot do so independently due 
to varying needs. More information 
about Ainsley's Angels is available 
at www.AinsleysAngels.org or 
SouthJersey@ainsleysangels.org.  ■

Executive Director, Stefanie Riehl (middle) 
ran to help Kai cross the finish line at the 
Pinelands Striders 10K Independence Day Race.  
The Larc School is looking forward to having 
the Ainsley’s Angels at our annual Cooper 
Norcross Run the Bridge event in November. 
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Graduation 
Day 
June 10, Graduation Day at 
Larc School was a very special day 
when two Educational Program 
Graduates and seven Pre-school 
Graduates ventured ahead, ready to 
experience their next achievements 
with determination and pride. 
Congratulations Graduates! ■ 

Larc School Principal, Melissa Carey was delighted to present Bashir with his diploma. Bashir 
and his classmates are excited for what’s next at the Larc! Congratulations to Michael and 
James (left to right) on their graduation from the Larc School.  


